Murphy, Leanne

From: Cherry Hart <cherrylhart@hotmail.com>

Sent: 17 July 2019 12:07 **To:** M&CP - Licensing

Subject: Smith

Dear Sirs

As residents of the Barbican ourselves, and having three tenanted properties in very close proximity to the above, we write to express our strong opposition to the above application being granted.

In addition to the location being in extremely close proximity to such a large number of residential properties, we consider it is quite outragious that they should be requesting, let alone be granted such opening times, especially as there is another branch of this chain close-by in Broadgate Circle, which has opening hours on a Saturday and Sunday until 10.00 pm (as listed below from their website), which is quite late enough. We also feel that late night drinkers at that establishment, would be encouraged to then come along to the London Wall stie - to continue their drinking and amusement in a much denser residential area.

https://www.daisygreenfood.com/venues/broadgate-circle

Opening times:

Monday - Tuesday 6:00am - 9:00pm **Wednesday - Friday 6:00AM - Late** Saturday 9:00AM - **10:00PM** Sunday 9:00AM - **10:00PM**

You will note that website also lists a closing time there of **'LATE'** Wednesday - Friday, which is incredible and we worry that the same accommodation could be applied for at a later date to the 2 London Wall premises as well.

Again, this particular location is set within a predominately residential community occupied by City of London working people and their families, that require a peaceful night's sleep and not to be disturbed by late night revellers.

Neither do we believe that such late night drinking is appropriate anywhere, especially given the known health risks of excessive alcohol consumption, and consider that the City of London has quite enough alcohol drinking establishments already, and the City of London should not be seen to be encouraging, or in any way promoting excessive alcohol consumption which inevitably leads to further strains on our National Health Service resources.

We therefore respectfully request that this application be denied.

Yours faithfully Cherry and Peter Smith 80 Speed House